# Lyonshall News

October/November 2021

## WHAT'S NEW

Keeping you in touch with your community

#### WELCOME

Welcome to Lyonshall News. Inside you will find matters of interest to you and your community. Government has now laid out its autumn/winter plans for COVID 19 and hopefully we can all continue to keep our community safe.

Coffee mornings and other events have returned to the Memorial Hall so why not pop along on the second Friday of the month to meet up with your old friends.

Please contact us with any queries comments or suggestions for future content.

POP UP PUB DATES

Friday 15 Oct & Saturday 13 Nov 7pm in the Hall

UK Government

## STAY ALERT TO STAY SAFF

Go to **gov.uk/coronavirus** 

STAY ALERT > CONTROL THE VIRUS > SAVE LIVES

Make testing part of your new normal











## QUEEN'S JUBILEE

The Queen's Platinum Jubilee weekend is an extended bank holiday from Thursday 2nd to Sunday 5th June, which will provide an opportunity for communities and people throughout the United Kingdom to come together to celebrate this historic milestone. The Parish Council will be involved in organising events with other local organisations and will be looking for areas in the parish to plant a tree for the Queen's Green Canopy. For information please contact the clerk.

### **BUDGET CONSULTATION**

This year, Herefordshire Council budget consultation is focused on how to best support the post-covid recovery in Herefordshire and how to transform its services to ensure they are delivered in a way that is effective, affordable and environmentally friendly. You can take part in the budget consultation and have your say at: www.herefordshire.gov.uk/budget-consultation.

The budget consultation will run until Monday 4 October 2021.

#### NEIGHBOURHOOD MATTERS

The Neighbourhood Matters website is for crime prevention information and broadcasting good news stories. Sign up to the bespoke West Mercia Police Neighbourhood Matters website at www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk.

You will receive crime prevention notices as soon as they are posted. In addition, you may wish to have a look at the West Mercia Police Rural Matters Facebook site which already highlights activities and includes videos, visits and advice delivered by the team across the rural parts of Herefordshire.





#### FOOTPATHS & HEDGES

Now is the time to trim back hedges along pavements and footpaths and clear ditches of debris in time for winter. If you find a problem on a footpath please report it to the Footpaths Officer, Kate Lomax or the Clerk.

#### PARISH EVENTS

#### Pop up Pub for the Community

Will be organised in the Memorial Hall on Friday 13th October and Saturday 15th November from 7.00pm. All Welcome

*Christmas Trees* will be returning to the village again this December – if you can help with setting them up please contact the Clerk.

#### REPORT AN ISSUE

Log on to **www.herefordshire.gov.uk to report** damage, a problem or defect on the roads.

**Footpaths problems:** Contact the Footpaths Officer Kate Lomax **katelomax4@gmail.com** or the Clerk.

Or you can report iall problems straight to the **Herefordshire Council Hotline on 01432 261800.** 

#### Lyonshall website — www.lyonshall.net

Lyonshall has an information packed community website. If you are interested in current news and events then **sign up for email news alerts.** 

#### IN THE HALL

#### **Playgroup**

Thursday 10-12

#### Coffee Morning

2nd Friday of the month

#### Bridge Club

Lyonshall bridgeclub.org

#### Pilates with HelenB

Www.helenbpilates.com

#### **COUNCILLORS**

Paul Avery (Chair)	01544 340409
Steven Futcher	01544 340830
Rod Bevan	01544 340347
Gill Cowling	01544 340551
Sandy Lampitt	01544 340403
Kate Lomax	01544 340092
Ray Richards	01544 340563
Andrew Turner	01544 340322
Richard Davies	01544 340517
Chris Auger	01544 340337
Becky Bissell (Clerk)	01544 340747
Roger Phillips	01544 340269
(County Councillor)	
Next Parish Council Mostings	

Next Parish Council Meetings Members of Public Welcome

In the Memorial Hall @ 7:15 pm Thursday 14th October 2021 Thursday 11th November 2021

If you would like to contribute to the next issue of Lyonshall News please contact Becky Bissell on 01544 340747 or email lyonshallparishclerk@gmail.com before 15th November 2021.